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FELLOW WESTWOODIANS, 

I am excited to take over the role as President and look forward to working 
with you by continuing the positive path Shawntee has laid out for us. I would 
like to thank Shawntee for doing an outstanding job as President. 
 
We have an exciting May ahead of us. 
 
On May 12th, the Westwood Historical Society and the Cincinnati Preservation 
Association are teaming up to bring us the 2018 Westwood House Tour. You 
can purchase your tickets here: http://cincinnatipreservation.org/2018-spring-
house-tour/ 
 
I hope you can attend our May 15th general membership meeting. We will be 
presenting the annual Wayne Brinkman Student Leader Awards which are 
earned by students from Westwood grade and high schools for outstanding 
community involvement. Come and show your support for these great civically 
minded students! 
 
On May 19th, Westwood Civic will be hosting the Westwood Silent Auction 
and Gala at the EP Manor on Montana Avenue. This will be a great evening 
benefiting our civic organization. You can purchase your tickets here: https://
www.eventbrite.com/e/westwood-gala-auction-benefiting-westwood-civic-
tickets-44581439285 - Tell your friends and make a night of it! 
 
Lastly, as spring begins to warm up please consider renting out a bed at the 
Westwood Community Gardens. This is a wonderful way to meet neighbors, 
get some fresh air, and grow a bit of your own food. You can find the plot ap-
plication here: http://westwoodcivic.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/11/WCG-
Application-Flyer2018.pdf 

Sincerely, 
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WESTWOOD CIVIC  MEETINGS 

• Steering Committee Meet-

ings are held at Westwood 

Town Hall, 7:00pm, on the 

second Tuesday of Jan, 

April, July, & October 

• General Membership 

Meetings are held at 

Westwood Town Hall, 

7:00pm, on the third 

Tuesday of each month. 

• ALL meetings are open to 

the public.  EVERYONE is 

welcome! 

Serving Westwood since 1911 

Westwood Flags are Back!   

$30 Order yours today!c.org 

info@westwoodcivic.org 
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The Westwood Active Transportation Study is 
100% funded by the Ohio Department of Transporta-
tion (ODOT) through an application by WestCURC, 
where we were one of the 4 selected applicants of 
over 60 applications that were submitted.  State wide 
crash statistics has shown an alarming trend of in-
creasing pedestrian and bicycle crashes throughout 
Ohio.  As such, ODOT has piloted the four Active 
Transportation studies in an effort to identify locations 
of needed pedestrian and bicycle improvements.  The 
goal is after the study is completed, the identified pro-
jects will be moved forward for additional funding for 
implementation. 
  
The study area is bounded by Epworth/Ferguson to 
the west, Harrison to the east, Urweiler to the north, 
and Dunham recreation center/Sunset Avenue to the 
south.  The Town Hall Park and Westwood Elementary 
School users predominately live in the study area, yet 
only a few walk or bike to these facilities. 
  
ODOT has hired Toole Design Group, a nationally recognized bicycle and pedestrian planning firm, for this 
project.  Join us on Monday, May 21 from 7 to 9 PM at Westwood Town Hall for the kickoff meeting for the 
neighborhood to identify problem areas for pedestrian and bicycle connectivity.  The consultant will be in 
town reviewing existing conditions and meeting with smaller groups throughout the week.  On Thursday, 
May 24, from 7 to 9 PM, the wrap up presentation will be held at the Westwood Town Hall.  Toole Design 
Group will summarizer their findings and ask for final feedback.  

Elder Service Day at Westwood Community Gardens  

As part of Elder’s Day of Service in honor of Mark Klusman 15 students volunteered at WCG. 

WCG Core team members Stu Golder, Fred Leymann, and Joan Smith directed the team of Elder students led 
by Elder teacher Kim Plagge. It was a chilly morning but they accomplished so much weeding, moving soil and 
mulching between the plots.  

Many thanks to all involved for helping get WCG ready for planting.  If you are interested in volunteering at 
WCG contact wcg.coordinator@gmail.com. 

If you are interested in gardening at WCG plots are still available. Here is the 2018 WCG plot application.  

mailto:wcg.coordinator@gmail.com
http://westwoodcivic.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/11/WCG-Application-Flyer2018.pdf
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 Check out www.WestwoodHistorical.org! 

Find interesting Links (Westwood related old maps, recollections and diaries, photos, etc.) 

 

2018 Cincinnati Preservation Association / Westwood Historical Society 

Westwood Home Tour 

Saturday, May 12, 1:00 – 5:00 pm 

Featuring 7 homes and the Westwood United Methodist Church 

$20 purchased ahead (online at CincinnatiPreservation.org or at Henke Wine through May 11) 

$25 day of tour at Westwood United Methodist Church 

Info?  www.CincinnatiPreservation.org OR www.WestwoodHistorical.org OR 513-721-4506 

 

Westwood-Opoly !! 

Available beginning May 12 

The long awaited game makes its debut at the  

Cincinnati Preservation Association / Westwood Historical Society Spring Home Show 

Get yours for a minimum donation of $30 

Available at Westwood United Methodist Church the day of the tour from 1- 5 pm and 

several businesses in the Westwood Neighborhood Business District including  

Henke Wine 

Wooden Hill 

Muse Cafe 

Proceeds from the game will go back into the community, funding projects related to the Sesquicentennial and 
historic district. 

Eyewitness to Pearl Harbor: One Soldier's Story 

Wednesday, May 9, 7:00 pm 

Westwood First Presbyterian Church 

3011 Harrison Avenue (enter from Koenig Ave) 

Walter Oka, a Hawaiian native was 13 years old when he witnessed the attack on Pearl Harbor.  He was a wit-
ness to the beginning of World War II for the United States as he saw the capsizing of navy ships and felt the 
shock waves created by the massive explosions.  In 1946, at age 18, he enlisted in the US Army to serve in the 
Medical Corps in Japan.  He was assigned to Military Intelligence Service (MIS) and became part of the 353 Inter-
rogation Team.  Mr. Oka will present his life story.  The personal account of Pearl Harbor and the events that fol-
lowed are a testimony to the sacrifices that have been made to protect our freedom.  Thoughts to keep in mind as 
we approach Memorial Day.  All are welcome. 

Check it out at the Town Hall or go online to GetMeRegistered.com 

http://www.cincinnatipreservation.org/
http://www.westwoodhistorical.org/
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Come to the EP Manor May 19th, 2018 for a wine & beer tasting event! Travel from 

four different carving stations, enjoying pairings of brisket, pork tenderloin, cured 

meats, and turkey with accompaniments. Participate in the silent auction to bene-

fit Westwood Civic Association.  

Get your tickets today!  



SHOP WESTWOOD! 
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Westword’s Monthly Ad Rates 

Published ~12 times a year by WCA with funds 

supplied by the Neighborhood Support Program, 

local advertisers & membership dues.   WCA has 

322 active memberships.  For information about 

placing an ad: info@westwoodcivic.org 

$100—Full Page;  $50—Half Page; $50—Insert; 
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WCA Board April 2018—April 2019 

Officers 

President Henry Frondorf  

Vice President Tom Sauter  

Vice President Shawntee Stallworth Schramm (513) 364—9025 

Treasurer Steve Beckman (513) 481-0840 

Recording Secretary Sara Overstake  

Membership Secretary Stephen Schramm (513) 346-9944 

Board of Directors 

Joe Corso April Stephens  Geneva Clark 

Emily Reynolds Larry Eiser John Bowen      

Trinette Zawadzki Abe Brandbury Anne Murphy 

Want your Westwords electronically? 

Subscribe at: http://westwoodcivic.org/

westwords/  



WANT TO KNOW MORE 

ABOUT THE WCA?

WESTWOODCIVIC.ORG 

• The Constitution 

• Strategic plan 

• Newsletter Archives  

• Meeting information 

• Meeting Minutes 

• Local/government links 

• Membership forms 

• Email sign up 

PLEASE  
PLACE  
STAMP  
HERE 

Westwood Civic Association 
P.O. Box 11466 

Cincinnati, Ohio 45211 
Westwoodcivic.org 

 

WESTWOOD CIVIC ASSOCIATION MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

NAME(S):________________________________________________     

ADDRESS:_______________________________________________ 

ZIP CODE___________   PHONE NUMBER:______________________ 

E-MAIL ADDRESS:_______________________________ 

NUMBER OF ADULTS IN YOUR HOUSEHOLD (VOTING MEMBERS):____ 

 

CALL ME FOR: VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES____  FUND RAISERS ____ 

 

NEWSLETTER:  _______ELECTRONIC     ________US POST  

Annual Dues are $10.00 per household for the electronic version of this 

Newsletter, and $15.00 per household for a paper version of this Newsletter 

mailed to your residence. Please check above which version you decide, and 

make your check of either $10.00 or $15.00 payable to "Westwood Civic 

Association" and mail to:  

WCA, P.O. Box 11466, Cincinnati, Ohio 45211 

Or you could save a stamp and bring this with you to the next meeting– we’d be happy 

to see you! 


